APPROVED

MINUTES OF CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING PRINCE OF PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH Marlton, New Jersey January 13, 2001

Council Members in Attendance:

Pastor Brett Ballenger Rob Herb
Robert Price, President Scott Rush
Allison Shingleton, Vice-President Liz Dietz

Kim Syvertsen, Secretary Walter Stridick

Lorraine Hoilien Pauline Ahern (Guest)

Tyler Hoilien

The meeting was called to order at 6: 35 p.m. Invocation and prayer concerns

Approval of minutes from the previous council meeting

- Allison moved to approve the minutes from December meeting
- Lorraine seconded
- Motion passed

Safety Team Report and Plan for future Worship Services

- Covid rate has increased significantly. We have moved worship to Zoom.
- Continue to monitor the rates of transmission.
- Working on a plan to move inside when that time comes.
- How to be a purveyor of information about the vaccine
- Potentially using the building for a Family Promise meeting

Pastor's Report - Thanks to all who check on each other and members of our congregation. Pastor Brett, Laura and Guy will be taking the week after Christmas off. The Bishop office's will be providing worship for the first weekend in January. Thanks to council for budget process.

Report on the Financial Health of the Congregation

- Please see reports of Liz and Pauline
- Discussion of budget for 2021

Ministry Updates – Please share your ministry highs and lows

(Abbreviated reports due to lengthy budget discussion)

- Addiction and Mental Health/Health Support Lorraine
 - Provided vaccine information
 - May join health and addictions to coordinate programs.
- Social Missions Scott
 - Thanksgiving and Christmas huge success
- Stewardship Allison
 - o Booklets are being compiled and will be completed soon

Witnesses from Congregation -

- Discipleship Practice families loved advent activities
- Liz spoke to older couples who report they do not like technology
- Thanksgiving Day Zoom activity was lots of fun and a great way to connect with each other during difficult holiday season.

Nominating committee met and after discussion, Lorraine moved that we accept the slate of nominees Scott seconded.

Motion passed

Endowment Committee met and has two ideas for donations: Family Promise and Helping God's Creatures

Drumheller Estate – A check from ELCA will be written to us per the bishop. We do not know the amount of the check at this time.

New Business:

Council meeting to finalize budget on January 13 6:30 p.m. Please have ministry reports to Laura by Friday January 8th.

Closing Prayer/Devotions
Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.